
Vol  6.3.15 

27 August 2015 

St Mary’s Catholic Primary School 
Newsletter 

Dear Parents, Students and Friends, 

On Tuesday evening we celebrated the sacrament of First Reconcilia�on for our Year 3 students.  This is a special �me of grace 

and joy in the lives of these younger students and their families.  The students are congratulated on how they engaged with 

the prepara�on program and their prayerful and reflec�ve behaviour at the Cathedral on Tuesday evening.  Thank you to Mrs 

Coulson, Ms Brown and parents for your work in preparing the students for this sacrament.  Thanks also to Fr Ed for his       

spiritual guidance and support, and to Fr Vi+orio and Fr Francis who assisted Fr Ed on Tuesday night.  May our students      

con�nue to grow in faith, grace and the love of God. 

Thank you to parents who coordinated and prepared yesterday’s celebra�on lunch for the class. 

The staff and students are looking forward to Book Week Dress Up Day tomorrow.  Following Assembly, classes will meet with 

a younger buddy class for shared reading. 

Maureen Tully 

Principal 

Address: Box 247 Bunbury 6230 
Telephone: 9726 7500 
Fax: 9791 3219 

Email: admin@stmarysbnby.wa.edu.au 
Newsletter items: evans.aurelia@cathednet.wa.edu.au 

Web Page:  www.stmarysbnby.wa.edu.au  

Vision Statement 
 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

August 
Fri 28 Aug  Book Week Assembly 
September 
Tue 1 Sept  Board Meeting 5.45pm 
   P & F Meeting 7pm 
Fri 4 Sept  Year 2 Assembly 
   Fathers’ Day Breakfast 
Sun 6 Sept  Fathers’ Day 
Fri 11 Sept  Year 1 Assembly 
Tue 15 Sept  Open Night 
Wed 16 Sept Grandparents Mass and Morning Tea 9am 

PRAYERPRAYERPRAYERPRAYER    

This being Book Week, we give thanks for books, libraries and all who work 

in them and the creative minds of writers and researchers. 

 

 God, our Father, we thank You for the inspired writings of the Hebrew and 

Christian Scriptures as contained in the Books of the Bible.  Today we pray for the 

Librarians who provide great opportunities for us to be inspired by the creative 

minds of many gifted writers and researchers.  We pray that our Librarian’s work 

for us be pursued with diligence, love and astuteness.  We pray that we be inspired 

to pursue knowledge, to use our Library facilities wisely and, through our example 

and guidance, encourage our students to do likewise. 

St Jerome, patron of Librarians, pray for us and especially for all who work in our 

school Library. Amen. 



SCHOOL BOARD MEETING 

The second School Board Mee�ng for Term 3 will be held next Tuesday evening at 5.45pm in the staffroom.  Board 

members will a+end an informa�on workshop on the new Funding Alloca�on Model for schools at the Parish Hall 

on Monday evening, 31 August from 5-6pm.  This workshop will be presented by the CEO Resources Team.  I thank 

all Board members for their �me and support with the financial management of the school. 

 

P & F MEETING 

The second P & F Mee�ng for Term 3 will be held next Tuesday evening at 7pm in the MPR.  Thanks are also given 

to the P & F Execu�ve for their work and leadership.  The coming weeks see a busy �me for the P & F.  The         

Execu�ve are planning a display for Open Night.  Next week we have Father’s Day Breakfast - now an important 

annual community friend raiser on St Mary’s calendar.  Grandparents Morning in September sees the P & F hos�ng 

a morning tea for these very important people in our children’s lives.  P & F are also coordina�ng and running the 

morning tea and sausage sizzle lunch fundraiser on Athle�cs Carnival Day.  The P & F Survey has been sent out this 

week - link provided by SMS.  The link is also provided later in this newsle+er. 

Please come along to next Tuesday’s mee�ng - BRING A FRIEND -  and hear the final details for the basketball court 

resurfacing in the October school holidays . 

 

OPEN NIGHT 

Open Night is on Tuesday 15 September from 6-7 pm.  This is an opportunity for Pre Primary - Year 6 students to 

showcase their learning to their parents.  The students guide their parents around the classroom to see the work 

on display, look through workbooks and see other everyday ac�vi�es that are part of the everyday learning in the 

classroom.  Our objec�ve is not an “exhibi�on” style of presenta�on, but rather a look at everyday classroom life 

and learning - “How we learn and what we do in our classroom.”  The Science Room will be open for all families.  

This year we will not have Science inves�ga�ons on display in the hall.  The P & F will have a display in the Library. 

PLEASE NOTE:  Following discussion at last month’s School Board Mee�ng, Board members decided that food will 

not be made available on Open Night.  Board members are unable to spend the evening  coordina�ng and serving 

food as they wish to view their children’s work and classrooms. 

 

NAPLAN 

Students in Years 3 and 5 will take home their NAPLAN reports today.  A parent informa�on pamphlet is provided 

to assist parents when reading and interpre�ng the report.  Parents who have ques�ons re their child’s report are 

invited to meet with the class teacher. 

It is important to acknowledge that the NAPLAN assessment is a one-off test at a par�cular point in �me and 

should be used in conjunc�on with the student’s other work and assessments to look both at learning progress and 

at where further emphasis and concentra�on must be.  Teachers use the informa�on, in conjunc�on with their 

own records, to inform their planning  and classroom teaching in literacy and numeracy.  The NAPLAN informa�on 

is a part of the student’s overall assessment and complements teachers’ judgments. 

STUDENT AWARDS 

YEAR 1 Toby McGee Lauren Dillon   

YEAR 2 Lily Kilpatrick Lucas Pedrochi   

YEAR 3 Kiera Hall Jasmin Tan Bridie Kelly  

YEAR 4 NO AWARDS    

YEAR 5 Jarrad Italiano Mary Hynes   

YEAR 6 Emma Norrish Isabella Marshall Mia Allan  

A.R. 75% Aus�n Forrester Billie Vance Anoushka Heble  

A.R. 100% Tenika Cross    

OTHER 50km Luke GiovaneE 50km Jack Di Lallo   

     

SCHOOL NEWS 



As a school we look at whole school data over �me and how our school mean compares with the Na�onal Mean to 

determine where our school focus for con�nued improvement and development must be and where our staff   

focus for professional learning needs to be. 

 

MAGGIE DENT 

In this ‘Maggie Moment’, Maggie talks about the unintended phenomenon of unhealthy perfec�onism and        

unhealthy striving that our modern world has created for many children.  She talks about strategies to encourage 

your kids to fail, experience disappointment, as well as how to help your child develop a flexible mindset that 

helps them be resilient in life.  To view the clip, please paste this in your browser:  h+p://www.maggiedent.com/

content/vblog/perfec�onism-children 

 

FOOTY TIPPING 

Congratula�ons to 'DomPap' and 'JAXON' for both winning round 21 footy �pping with 8 correct �ps and the same 

margin of 22, well done.  The weekly prize money can be collected from the school office.  NicNac remains in top 

spot (with 135) on the overall leader board.  Good luck to everyone with their �ps for round 22. 

  

CANTEEN SUPREME NEWS 

PLEASE do not  use staples to seal  your lunch orders.  It is dangerous to have them in the vicinity of 

food prepara�on areas.  Simply fold your lunch order bag several �mes to keep payment in place.  Our 

Canteen Legends this week are Laura Maratea, Clare Kirke and Janelle O’Reilly on Friday 28 August and 

Siobhan De Coppi on Wednesday 2 September.   

 

P & F SURVEY 

It’s that �me again! We would love to hear your thoughts – please visit h+ps://www.surveymonkey.com/r/

GMTT23L and complete our survey to be in the running to win a $50 Benesse voucher! 

Thank you 

P&F Execu�ve 

 

EARN & LEARN 

Please bring completed sheets and spare s�ckers into the office by Friday 4 September for coun�ng. 

Thank you. 

P & F Execu�ve 

 

SYMPATHIES 

Our deepest sympathies go out to the Smith family on the passing of boys’ great grandfather.  May he rest in 

peace. 

 

PRAYER FOR CREATION 

Pope Francis has made 1 September 2015 a day for Catholics across the world to pray for crea�on.  In this, they 

join the Orthodox churches, who have done so on this day for many years.  The Holy Father has asked for special 

prayers that day.  As requested by Bishop Holohan, our students will pray the following prayer next week. 

 

Blessing for Creation 
 

Blessed are you, O God 

Creator of the universe, 

who have made all things good 

and given the earth for us to cultivate. 

grant that we may always use created things gratefully 

and share your gift with those in need, 

out of the love of Christ our Lord, 

who lives and reigns with you for ever and ever. 

R. Amen 



JOHN WALKER MUSIC SCHOLARSHIP 

In memory of the late Mr John Walker, Principal at St Mary’s for 12 years (2001 - 2012) and at other Catholic       
Primary schools in the Bunbury Diocese, the South West Catholic Primary Principals have ins�tuted the John Walker 
Music Scholarship to honour John’s love of music and his work in Catholic educa�on.  This scholarship aims to assist 
a student to develop their own passion for music.  The scholarship will be awarded annually.  Only students who 
currently a+end a local Catholic Primary School are eligible to apply.  The scholarship will cover full music tui�on 
fees for one year for a student entering Year 7 at Bunbury Catholic College, either Marist or Mercy campus.  The 
scholarship will be funded by an annual contribu�on from each Catholic Primary School in the Bunbury Diocese. 
All details have been emailed home to all Year 6 families yesterday. 
A copy of these details, including the applica�on form, is included with today’s newsle+er. 
 
FIRST RECONCILIATION SAUSAGE SIZZLE 

 

BOOK CLUB 

Issue 5 orders have been received and distributed earlier this week.  Issue 6 catalogues were sent home on 
Wednesday and any orders are due back on or before Friday 4 September. 
 
UNIFORM NOTES 

Summer orders can now be placed with delivery before the start of Term 4.  Any girls summer dresses requiring the 
compulsory school logo can be leT at the Uniform Shop before 28 August for this to be completed before the start 
of Term 4 
 

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

Our School Athle�cs Carnival will be held on Thursday 17 September at the South West Sports Centre.  Students  

from Years 4 – 6 compete from 9.00am – 2.30pm and students from Pre Primary to Year 3 from 10.00am – 1.30pm.  

Students will be bussed to and from St Mary's.  Permission notes went home on Monday.  Parent helpers are   

needed to help with the running of the carnival.  To date we have 6 parent helpers for Years 4 – 6 (we need 16) and 

2 for Pre Primary – Year 3 (we need 4).  Please complete the parent carnival helper note at the bo,om of the page 

or send me an email if you are able to assist. 

Tino Alber/               alber�.�no@cathednet.wa.edu.au 

HPE Teacher 

St Mary’s Catholic Primary School 
Athletics Carnival             17 September 2015 
 
I am able to assist at the carnival 
 
Parent Name:  ______________________________ 
 
Parent Signature: ______________________________ 



 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 


